
 

The June 10, 2019 regular meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor Julie Lyon. 
 

Council members Cherl Blanton, Ryan Clark, Andy Holmes and Nicholas Minks were present for roll call.  
City Staff present was City Attorney Knappenberger and Utility Clerk Turner. There were 7 guests present. 
 

Mayor Lyon led the Council and audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA 
 

City property bid was added under new business.  
 

CONSENT AGENDA AND MINUTES  
 

Council member Blanton made a motion to approve the consent agenda which included the minutes from 
the May 28, 2019 regular council meeting and appropriation ordinance 10-19; Council Member Holmes 
seconded the motion. Motion carried 4 – 0. 
 

#10-19 
W&L Utility $41,390.16 
General $32,713.94 
Ritz Theatre $1,984.44 
Solid Waste Refuse $11,177.75 
TOTAL AMOUNT PAID $87,266.29 

 

COMMUNICATION 
 

There was no communication. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
There was no public comment. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 

• There was discussion regarding the property at 212 E Broadway, Cassidy Mawhirter was no present. 
It was the consensus of the Council to proceed with a Resolution regarding the property at the next 
regular meeting. 

• There was discussion regarding bids for street maintenance. It was the consensus of the Council to 
continue with the previously approved company, South Central Sealing and Paving. 

• Council heard presentation from Ginger Sanders and Dennis Bronson regarding their interest in the 
vacant Council seat. Mayor Lyon informed the Council that she would have a recommendation for 
appointment ready at the next regular meeting. 

• There was discussion regarding the City office setting closed lunch hour, it was the consensus of the 
Council to leave the lunch hour open and close as needed when staffing requires. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

• Mayor Lyon informed the Council of a transportation contract with Sunflower Diversified that she 
would like them to consider contributing $1,000 to. This transportation would provide a weekly bus 
to commute residents out of town to appointments, errands, etc. There was discussion and it was the 
consensus of the Council to table until the next regular meeting for Mayor Lyon to provide additional 
information. 



 

• There was discussion regarding City mowers and replacement quotes. It was the consensus of the 
Council to table until further details related to potential trade-in and other quotes could be discussed. 

• Council was presented with an offer of $10,000 on the property at 525 S. Keystone. It was the 
consensus of the Council to refuse the offer. 

                               
STAFF COMMENTS 
 
There were no staff comments. 
 
COUNCIL COMMENTS 
 
Council member Clark informed the Council that he was not filing to run for re-election as he is too busy. 
Council member Minks discussed the police motorcycle. Mayor Lyon discussed the traffic survey and delay 
from the State. There were no other Council comments.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Public comment was heard.  
 
ADJOURN 
 

With no further business before the Council – Council member Blanton made a motion to adjourn at 7:45 
P.M.; Council member Holmes seconded the motion.  Motion carried 4 - 0.   
 
 

 
 

     ______________________________________ 
                                              Julie Lyon, Mayor     
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
______________________________________ 
Jami Downing, City Administrator 
 


